
               WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC 
                            August 6, 1991 
 
 
Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/Unit 251, and Duane 
Jones, N8LDM/UNIT 260.  There were ?? members present 
 
Minutes from the July 2nd meeting were read and approved 
 
The Treasure's report was read and approved. 
 
 
                          OLD BUSINESS 
  There was a reminder of Volcano Days BINGO September 27th, 28th, and 
29th at Mountwood Park 
 
There was a reminder of the Parkersburg Homecoming BINGO games which 
will be August 16th, 17th, and 18th.  Also Leo Unit 259 needs a list of 
operators to provide communications for the Half Marathon and parade 
line-up 
 
There was a reminder of the FEMA SARA Title III disaster drill to be 
held September 7th 
 
Ken Unit 251 gave a report of the Wood County disaster drill held 
July 13th.  The drill involved a small plane crashing into the WVU/P 
building on route 47.  Those helping with the drill were: Ivan Unit 
263, Don Unit 269, Bill Unit 254, Karen Unit 261, Aaron Unit 276, Alan 
Unit 274, and Ken Unit 251 
 
There was a reminder of the M/S 150 bike tour to be held September 
14th and 15th 
 
There was also a reminder of the Wood County Fire School that will 
be held September 21st and 22nd 
 
Work parties are still needed to help rebuild the communications 
trailer 
 
Leo Unit 259 gave a report on the Telephone Company Pioneer's Walk 
for the Homeless which was held August 3rd. 
 
 
                          NEW BUSINESS 
  Wood County Emergency Services has purchased a Fax machine for the 
Emergency Operations Center. The telephone number of the Fax is 422- 
6270.  Information by Fax can now sent to and received from the State 
Office of Emergency Services 
 
Duane Unit 260 talked about writing a RACES Plan, followed by a 
lengthy discussion. 
 
 
 
 


